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UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT ARB CASE NO. 06-145
OF THE INTERIOR, NATIONAL
PARK SERVICE, DENALI NATIONAL DATE:  September 29, 2006
PARK AND PRESERVE,

RESPONDENT.

BEFORE: THE ADMINISTRATIVE REVIEW BOARD

Appearances:

For the Respondent:
Barry N. Roth, United States Department of the Interior, Washington, D.C.

ORDER CLOSING CASE

On August 22, 2006, the United States Department of the Interior requested the 
Administrative Review Board to grant it a thirty-day enlargement of time to file a petition 
for review of a final ruling by the Acting Administrator of the United States Department 
of Labor Wage and Hour Division under the McNamara-O’Hara Service Contract Act.1

The Board granted the request, but on September 21, 2006, the Interior Department 
informed the Board that it had decided that it did not wish to petition for review of the 
Acting Administrator’s ruling.

Accordingly, as the Interior Department has decided not to petition for review of 
the Acting Administrator’s ruling, this case is CLOSED.

FOR THE ADMINISTRATIVE REVIEW BOARD:

Janet R. Dunlop
General Counsel

Note: Questions regarding any case pending before the Board should be directed to
the Board’s paralegal specialist, Juanetta Walker. Telephone:  (202) 693-6200

Facsimile:   (202) 693-6220

1 41 U.S.C.A. § 353(a),(c)(West 1994).


